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CLUB ROW 
 

Here are a couple of pictures from 

our first Club night at the Pavilions 

since May.  It was a great turnout 

and we filled the row.  It was also 

one of the larger turnouts for the 

monthly Club meeting.  We covered 

the three upcoming events for which 

notices will be forthcoming.  We 

signed up three new members 

putting our membership at 97.  A 

nice increase from the 42 we had at 

the end of 2012.  Our annual election 

of Club board members will take 

place at the October meeting.  See 

the Presidents message for more on 

that.  With the monsoon departed 

and more reasonable temperatures, I 

am sure we will see continued good 

turnouts for Club night.  
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                   President’s Message 

 
 Marie and I returned home from our summer stay in 

Wisconsin just in time for some reasonable temperatures here.  

While automotive events and shows in the northern and eastern 

parts of the country are winding down the weekly show at the 

Pavilions is beginning to fill in nicely signaling the resurgence of 

our car season.  Our Club activities will get back on track as well.  

Our Club picnic will be in November 5
th

 and our Christmas party 

in December 3
rd

.  Notices for both will be forthcoming.  We are 

also working on a short road trip in November which will be 

announced once we have all the information needed.  The local 

auction season will be upon us in January before we know it 

which will be followed in March by our annual All Olds Car 

Show.  Other activities such as the Route-66 cruise in early May 

will be announced as they are planned.  

   

 We still have exclusive rights to Club row at the Pavilions 

on the 4
th

 Saturday of each month when we hold informal 

membership meetings.  October is also Club Board of Directors 

election month.  If anyone is interested in running for one of the 

positions (President, Vice President, Secretary, Treasurer) please 

send your name and position desired to our secretary Marie 

(mismurray@cox.net) and you will be on the ballot.   

Please take note that this Newsletter contains “Want Ads”.  These 

are free but must contain only automotive related items.  All 

parts, cars and/or memorabilia for sale must be Oldsmobile, but 

tools are also allowed.   

 

 Marie and I are looking forward to seeing everyone.  

 

Art Soucek 
     

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 DEADLINE FOR SUBMITTAL TO THE NEWSLETTER 
For the time being the newsletter will be published 3 times a year.  Information to be considered for publication in the 

newsletter must be received by the 20th of the last month of the quarter for the following quarter’s newsletter.  Please send 

your information to the editor in an email (or as a Word Document attachment).  Please email your submittal to:  
mr442olds@cox.net. 

 
 

2016 BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
 

President 
Art Soucek 

mr442olds@cox.net 
480-220-7781 

 

 
Vice President 

Jens Bruhaug 
gm442@cox.net 

 
 

Secretary 
Marie Soucek 

mismurray@cox.net 

 

 

Treasurer 
Joe Varley 

jvarley@cox.net 
 
 

Member-at-Large 
Harold Visser 

hvisser@cox.net 

 

 

Membership Chairman 
Dennis Calik 

membership@azoldsclub.com 
623-537-0358 

 
 

Chapter Representative to OCA 
Jim Schultz 

rocketranch@cableone.net 
 
 
 

 
 

 

COMMITTEE CHAIRMANS 
 

Newsletter 
Marie Soucek 

mismurray@cox.net 
 

Activities Director 
Terri Tang 

terriT613@yahoo.com 
 

Welcome Dinner Chair 
 Joni Visser 

jvisser@cox.net 
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New Members from April 10 through October 9, 2016 

 
 

William Conner, Chandler 

 

Chris Duenas, Peoria 
 

Doran Maxwell 
 

Scott Phillips, Glendale 
 

Monte Pollard, Chandler 
 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

NEW CLUB MEMBERS 
 

WELCOME  NEW  MEMBERS 
 

Please join us in welcoming the following new members to the 
 

Oldsmobile Club of Arizona 



Oldsmobile Club of Arizona - October, 2016 

MEETING   SATURDAY, OCTOBER 25th      

 

 
The next meeting of the Oldsmobile Club of Arizona will be held on Saturday, October 22nd at 
5:00 p.m. The meeting place is the Club Row at the Scottsdale Pavilions Shopping Center, Loop 
101 & Indian Bend Rd. In conjunction with our meeting, there is a car show at the Rock ‘N Roll 

McDonalds.  We also have a row reserved in the McDonalds parking lot exclusively for our club 
members on the 4th Saturday of every month.  This is a great time to have a meal and talk with 

Olds friends.  Come out and enjoy the fun. 
 
The annual election of officers will take place on October 22nd .  Please make every effort to 

attend and vote.  If you are interested in running for President, Vice President, Secretary or 
Treasurer please send an e-mail to Art Soucek at mr442olds@cox.net so we can put your name 
on the ballot. 
 
 

GOODGUYS 19TH SOUTHWEST NATIONALS, NOVEMBER 18-20, 2016 AT WESTWORLD OF SCOTTSDALE 

 

CLUB  FALL PICNIC, NOVEMBER 5TH 

The Club picnic will be held at Harold and Joni Visser’s home, 761 North Explorer Drive, 
Gilbert, AZ 85234 (480-767-6227) starting at 11:00 am.  The club will provide hamburgers, 

brats and water.  We are asking member with last names starting A - M to bring a dish to pass 
and members with last name N – Z to bring a dessert.  Drive your classic car and come have a 
good time will fellow club members. 

 

DOLLY STEAMBOAT CRUISE AND LUNCH, NOVEMBER 12TH 
The Club will be taking a cruise to Canyon Lake for lunch and a ride on the Dolly Steamboat.  
More detailed information will be sent out shortly.  

 

CLUB  CHRISTMAS  PARTY 

The annual Club Christmas party will be held on Saturday, December 3rd at Cantina Laredo in 

Scottsdale.  More information will be available as the date gets closer. 

 

CLUB MEMBERS HOME AND E-MAIL  ADDRESSES 
If you have moved, change your phone number or e-mail address please contact Marie Soucek at 
mismurray@cox.net so we can maintain current contact information on the Club Membership 

roster.  This will assure that you receive information on all Club activities as well as your annual 
renewal notice. 

 
 

**2017  ALL  OLDSMOBILE  CAR  SHOW  IS  MARCH  25,  2017**  
 

 
 

 

 

Events are subject to change.  When new events are added they will be included on the club’s website and information will appear in email 

updates from the club Secretary 

 
 
 

CLUB CALENDAR OF EVENTS CLUB CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

mailto:mr442olds@cox.net
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Life is sweet 

But oh how bitter! 

To love a gal 

And then 

Not git 'er 
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Classified ads are free to Oldsmobile Club of Arizona members, unlimited words within reason. Please submit your classified advertisement in 
electronic format by the 20th of the last month of the quarter for the following quarter’s newsletter to mr442olds@cox.net. 
    

 

 

          
 

 

 

Approximately 40 lb. box of JWO magazines.  Very good condition.  Free to good home. 
Tom  602 788-0400.    Phoenix AZ. 
 
 
 
 

OLDS 403 V8 SHORT BLOCK INCLUDES OIL PAN, FRONT 

COVER, FLEX PLATE, EXHAUST MANIFOLDS,  VALVE 

COVERS, HARMONIC BALANCER AND HIGH VOLUME OIL 

PUMP. BLOCK IS .030 OVER. WAS RUNNING VERY WELL, 

USED NO OIL BETWEEN CHANGES AND HAD GOOD OIL 

PRESSURE WHEN IT WAS PULLED AND REPLACED WITH A 

425 BIG BLOCK.  $375 OBO.             Harold Visser 480 767-6227 

 

 

 
1) Flat top pistons for Oldsmobile 350 .03 over, used, Speed-Pro, Forged Pistons L2320 

F30 $125.00 
2) Seat covers – 1970 - 442, Cutlass S.  Used, Great condition NO RIPS OR TEARS. Color Black. 
$100.00 

 Bob 928-963-1391 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

CLASSIFIEDS 

mailto:mr442olds@cox.net
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Items for Sale – Continued: 

 

Water Pump, Aluminum 

Water Pump, Aluminum  

Item Number: 2211 

Brand new, never used.  This measures 5.590 inches from the gasket surface area of the 

pump to the flange area where the pulley sits.  This product was purchased new from Olds 

Performance Products and was not used due to wrong size for my application.  This is 

designed for high flow applications and saves weight!  Regular price is $129.  Will sell for 

$100.    Call Jens at 480-888-5686.   

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://oldsperformanceproducts.com/blank.html
http://oldsperformanceproducts.com/blank.html
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Items for Sale – Continued: 

Stock four barrel air cleaner for 70-72- 350 and 455 engines.  $25.00 

 

Stock two barrel air cleaner for 70-72- 350 and 455 engines. $25.00 

 

Set of four SSI wheels, 14X7.  Bare wheels, no center caps or trim rings.  $175.00   Trim rings available at extra cost 

of $10 each.   

 

1971-72 Cutlass rear bumper core suitable for re-chroming or usable on an average condition driver as is.  $100.00 

 

1987-1988 Cutlass/442  “G” body (rear drive) Euro headlights, pair.  Clear lens with no cracks and nothing broken.  

$165.00 

 

1987-1988 Cutlass/442 left hand grill surround, grill and side marker light.  In excellent condition with all mounting 

tabs unbroken.  $200.00 

Art – (480) 220-7781   (mr442olds@cox.net)  
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Items for Sale – Continued: 
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THE CAR RADIO 

Seems like cars have always had radios, 

but they didn't. 

Here's the story: 

One evening, in 1929, 

two young men named 

William Lear and Elmer Wavering  
drove their girlfriends to a lookout point high 
above the Mississippi River town of Quincy, 

Illinois, to watch the sunset. 

  

It was a romantic night to be sure, 

but one of the women observed that  
it would be even nicer if they could listen to 

music in the car. Lear and Wavering liked the 
idea. Both men had tinkered with radios (Lear 

served as a radio operator in 

the U.S. Navy during World War I) 

and it wasn't long before they were  
taking apart a home radio and 

trying to get it to work in a car. 

  

But it wasn't easy: automobiles have ignition 
switches, generators, spark plugs, and other 

electrical equipment that generate noisy static 

CLUB MEMBER ARTICLES 
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interference, making it nearly impossible to listen 
to the radio when the engine was running. 

  

One by one, Lear and Wavering identified and 
eliminated each source of electrical interference.  

When they finally got their radio to work, they 
took it to a radio convention in Chicago . 

  

There they met Paul Galvin, owner of  
Galvin Manufacturing Corporation. 

He made a product called a "battery eliminator", 

a device that allowed battery-powered radios to 
run on household AC current. 

But as more homes were wired for electricity, 
more radio manufacturers made AC-powered 

radios. 

  

Galvin needed a new product to manufacture. 
When he met Lear and Wavering at the radio 

convention, 

he found it.  He believed that  
mass-produced, affordable car 

radios had the potential to become 

a huge business. 
 

Lear and Wavering set up shop in Galvin's 
factory, and when they perfected their first radio, 

they installed it in his Studebaker. 
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Then Galvin went to a local banker 

to apply for a loan. Thinking it 

might sweeten the deal, 

he had his men install a radio in 

the banker's Packard. 

  

Good idea, but it didn't work ï 

Half an hour after the installation, 

the banker's Packard caught on fire. (They didn't 
get the loan.) 

  

Galvin didn't give up. He drove his Studebaker 
nearly 800 miles to Atlantic City to show off the 

radio at the 

1930 Radio Manufacturers 

Association convention. 

  

Too broke to afford a booth, he parked the car 
outside the convention hall and cranked up the 

radio so that  
passing conventioneers could hear it. 

That idea worked -- He got enough orders to put 
the radio into production. 

 

WHAT'S IN A NAME 

That first production model was called the 5T71. 
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Galvin decided he needed to come up with 
something a little catchier.  In those days many 

companies in the phonograph and radio 
businesses used the suffix "ola" for their names -  

Radiola, Columbiola, and Victrola 

were three of the biggest. 

  

Galvin decided to do the same thing, and since 
his radio was intended for use in a motor vehicle, 

he decided to call it theMotorola. 

  

But even with the name change, 

the radio still had problems: 

When Motorola went on sale in 1930, it cost about 
$110 uninstalled, at a time when you could buy a 

brand-new car for $650, and the country was 
sliding into the Great Depression. 

(By that measure, a radio for a new car would 
cost about $3,000 today.) 

  

In 1930, it took two men several days 

to put in a car radio -- 

The dashboard had to be taken 

apart so that the receiver and a 

single speaker could be installed, 

and the ceiling had to be cut open 

to install the antenna. 
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These early radios ran on their own batteries, not 
on the car battery, 

so holes had to be cut into the floorboard to 
accommodate them. 

  

The installation manual had eight complete 
diagrams and 28 pages of instructions. Selling 

complicated car  
radios that cost 20 percent of the 

price of a brand-new car wouldn't 

have been easy in the best of  
times, let alone during the Great Depression ï 

 

Galvin lost money in 1930 and struggled for a 
couple of years after that. But things picked up in 

1933 when Ford began offering Motorola's pre-
installed at the factory. 

  

In 1934 they got another boost when  
Galvin struck a deal with 

B.F. Goodrich tire company  
to sell and install them in its chain 

of tire stores. 

  

By then the price of the radio, with installation 
included, had dropped to $55. The Motorola car 

radio was off and running. 
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(The name of the company would be officially 
changed from 

Galvin Manufacturing to 

"Motorola" in 1947.) 

  

In the meantime, Galvin continued to develop 
new uses for car radios. 

In 1936, the same year that it introduced push-
button tuning, 

it also introduced the Motorola Police Cruiser, a 
standard car radio that was factory preset to a 
single frequency to pick up police broadcasts. 

  

In 1940 he developed the first 

handheld two-way radio 

-- The Handy-Talkie ï 

for the U. S. Army. 
 

A lot of the communications  
technologies that we take for granted today were 
born in Motorola labs in the years that followed 

World War II. 

  

In 1947 they came out with the first television for 
under $200. 

  

In 1956 the company introduced the world's first 
pager; in 1969 came the radio and television 
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equipment that was used to televise Neil 
Armstrong's first steps on the Moon. 

  

In 1973 it invented the world's first handheld 
cellular phone. 

  

Today Motorola is one of the largest cell phone 
manufacturers in the world. 

  

And it all started with the car radio. 

 
WHATEVER HAPPENED TO 

the two men who installed the first radio in Paul 
Galvin's car? 

  

Elmer Wavering and William Lear, ended up 
taking very different  

paths in life. 

  

Wavering stayed with Motorola. 

In the 1950's he helped change the automobile 
experience again when 

he developed the first automotive  
alternator, replacing inefficient and unreliable 

generators. The invention lead to such luxuries 
as power windows, power seats, and, eventually,  

air-conditioning. 
 

Lear also continued inventing. 
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He holds more than 150 patents. Remember 
eight-track tape players? Lear invented that. 

  

But what he's really famous for are 

his contributions to the field of aviation. He 
invented radio direction finders for planes, aided 

in the invention of the autopilot, 

designed the first fully automatic  
aircraft landing system, 

and in 1963 introduced his  
most famous invention of all, 

the Lear Jet, 

the world's first mass-produced, affordable 
business jet. 

(Not bad for a guy who dropped out of school 
after the eighth grade.) 

  
  

 

Sometimes it is fun to find out how some of the 

many things that we take for granted actually 

came into being! 

  

AND 

  

It all started with a woman's suggestion!! 
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SUBMITT AN ARTICLE FOR THE NEWSLETTER  

 
Please consider submitting an article for our newsletter.  Any type article related to cars. A Technical 

article, an article about your car, tells us how you found it, what you had to do to it, and include a 

digital picture.  Or any interesting story involving cars.  We always “talk” cars when we are together, 

put one of your stories in print.  One of the Olds Forum sites has a section titled, “What doesn’t 

work”.  If you have tried something during a repair or restoration that doesn’t work, tell us.  Also, if 

you have found something that does work, or a short cut on something, or something to watch out 

for, tell us.  If you have discovered some trivial fact, tell us.  No one knows it all, and we all can 

always use a tip or two.   

 

We only publish newsletters three or four times a year, so submit articles any time.  Send to: 

mr442olds@cox.net    

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TECH CORNER                                                                                                             Technical Tips 
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Oldsmobile Trivia Questions 
 

 
 

1) What year was the first Hydramatic fully automatic transmission offered? 

 

2) What year was the 330 cubic inch V8 engine introduced? 

 
 

3) What was the option code for the 442 option in 1964? 

 

4) What was the first year for the 442 and what did the numbers stand for? 

 
 

5) What year did the original 442 designation change its meaning and what was it? 

 

6) What was the modified car used in the TV series Beverly Hillbillies? 

 
 

I just couldn’t resist this one.  Have you ever wondered the origin of some long time accepted 
phrases?  How about “A shot of whiskey” or “Shot” and a beer?  The origin of the word “Shot” 

comes from the old west.  A .45 cartridge cost 12 cents back then, the same cost as a glass of 
whiskey.  If a cowboy was short on cash he would pay with a .45 cartridge.  That became known 
as “A shot of whiskey”.     
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Oldsmobile Trivia Answers 
 
 

1) 1940 

  

2) 1964 

 

 

3) B09-Which was also the police pursuit option 

 

4) 1964, 4-barrel, 4-speed, dual exhaust 

 

  

5) 1965.  The introduction of the 400 engine and an automatic transmission changed the meaning 

to 400, 4-barrel, dual exhaust 

 

6) A 1921 Oldsmobile model 46 roadster 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


